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Spring has Sprung!  It certainly seems 
like a weather rollercoaster lately.  At 
least my chives are coming up nicely.  
Lots of good things are coming up 
starting with the Spring Southeast 
District meeting on April 26, 2017.  If 
you are going, do not forget to take 
along a photo and paper as suggested on 
the registration form.  Hopefully 
everyone has started moving and 
grooving and recording their points.  
District IV has been working hard on 
plans for Rally Day on May 16, 2017.   
Looking forward to seeing everyone 
there, see details inside.  One last item 
for your calendars; the WAHCE Annual 
Conference is September 11-13, 2017 at 
Wisconsin Dells.  Enjoy your day.     
 

Sincerely, 
Melody Lamberton 

Sheboygan County HCE President  
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Coming Events 
  

Monday Executive Board Meeting 
April 10 4:15 p.m. 
   UWEX Meeting Room 5024 
 

Monday Heroin & Prescription Drugs:  The  
April 10 problem and how you can be part  
   of the solution 
   7:00 p.m. 
   UWEX Meeting Rooms 5020-5022 
 
Tuesday Rally/Recognition Day 
May 16 4:00-5:30 p.m. Cultural Arts Show 
   6:00 Dinner 
   Village at 170 (formerly Rangeline Inn) 
    Kohler 
  
 

Be sure to check your program book  
for other upcoming dates. 

Spring District Meeting Hotel Information 
 

It's been brought to my attention that the hotel 
being used for the State Conference has some 
rather inconvenient rules regarding charges when 
you register.  For each room being reserved, a 
$99.99 fee will be immediately charged to your 
card.  Keep this in mind if you've volunteered to 
reserve all the rooms for your group!  Taxes will 
be waived if you bring the necessary paperwork, 
but a non-negotiable nightly $12.95 resort fee 
will be added when you check out.  Also, if you 
cancel your reservation, no matter how much 
ahead of time, they will keep $30.  So keep that 
in mind if you're not sure you can go and think to 
reserve a room just in case.  Any cancellation 
within three days will result in a full night's 
charge. 

Chris Werner, SE District Director 

Record Your HCE Volunteer Hours 
  
Record your HCE volunteer hours for June 1, 2016 
to May 31, 2017.  This is important to show the 
value of HCE volunteers.  The form was available 
on page 8 of the January issue of Goldnotes.  
Please return your forms to the UW-Extension 
office by June 1, 2017. 

Pretty Good Eggs 
Brat Fry and Bake Sale 

Saturday, June 17, 2017 
9:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Piggly Wiggly, Plymouth 
 

Proceeds go to HCE County and Community 
Projects. 
 

For more information contact:  Kathleen Bonde at 
920-876-5025 and leave a message. 

Cultural Arts 2017 
 

Please note the registration is due May 1, 2017.  
If a project needs finishing touches there is time.  
Good luck.  Cultural Arts entries are due on 
Tuesday, May 16th at Village at 170 (formerly 
Rangeline Inn), between 1:30-3:00 p.m.  
Membership voting from 4:00-5:30 p.m. 
 

The bonus category is 3 Cheers for H.C.E. all clubs 
have fun.   
 

Any questions call Chairperson, Peggy at 452-
4757. 
 

P.S. Written articles are always welcome . 

On the Move and in the Groove 
 
On the Move and in the Groove begins February 26 
and ends May 27, 2017.  Any type of exercise can 
be recorded such as:  walking, cleaning, gardening, 
dancing, swimming, and you name-it exercise of any 
kind.  Please report your totals in points, not 
minutes or hours.  Twenty minutes equals one 
point.  Forms were available at the February 13 
Education Session.  Return to Ruth Cary by June 1, 
2017.  
 

Ruth Cary 
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Heroin and Prescription Drugs: The problem 
and how you can be part of the solution 

Monday, April 10, 2017 - 7:00 PM 
Extension Meeting Rooms 5020-5022 
Speakers:  Co-chairs of the Healthy 

Sheboygan County 2020 Heroin 
Subcommittee 

Elizabeth Holte, Public Health Educator 
Sheboygan County DPH 

Kurt D. Zempel, Sergeant, Sheboygan 
County MEG Unit 

Sheboygan Police Department 
 

Heroin and prescription pill abuse has covered 
headlines everywhere—but how did we get here? 
Healthy Sheboygan County 2020 is bringing 
information into the community on how we got 
here, what individuals can do, what is being done 
and how as a community, we can work towards a 
solution. 

Cancer Pillows 
 

Cancer pillows were made by HCE members, and 
volunteers from Generations and Camo Quilts in 
January and February. 
 
Materials were purchased with money from 
Vince Lombardi Cancer Center.  Sewing and 
construction were done at Camo Quilts sewing 
center Plymouth. 
 
Over 300 cancer pillows were delivered to the 
Vince Lombardi Cancer Center. 
 
Kay Keyes and Janet Bieschke were the 
organizers. 

Kelly Roll demonstrated cake decorating in 
February.  Assisting is Molly Limberg as Sharon 
Zimmermann looks on. 
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Application for Membership Certificate 
 

Some time ago the Executive Board decided Sheboygan County HCE Members should be recognized for 
membership.  This is being done to honor faithful members for all their years in HCE.  Members will be 

recognized who joined in increments listed:   
2012, 2007, 2002, 1997, 1992, 1987, 1982, 1977, 1972 and 1967. 

 

A special certificate will be presented to 50-year members who apply for it from the State 
Organization.  Members wishing to receive the 50-Year Member Certificate should contact Ann at 

(920) 459-5902 immediately.   
 

We will recognize clubs celebrating a 50th Anniversary. Please fill out the form below to be properly 
recognized. 

 

To be sure all the correct people are recognized, individuals joining in the years mentioned above 
are asked to complete the application form below for Member Recognition and return to the UW-

Extension Office, 5 University Drive, Sheboygan, WI 53081 by April 14, 2017. 
 

Application For Member Recognition Certificate at Rally Recognition Program 
 

Name ___________________________________   Club Name _____________________________  
(Print or type exactly as you want it to appear on certificate) 

 

Address _______________________________________________________________________  
 

City ____________________________________________ State ________ Zip  ______________  
 

Year Joined _____________________________  Years of Membership _______________________  
 

Highlights of Membership __________________________________________________________  
 

 ______________________________________________________________________________  
 

Club Recognition - 50th Anniversary of club 
 

Club name:  _____________________________ Club President:  ____________________________  
Signature:  _____________________________  Date:  ___________________________________  
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Please come to show your support for this is a program to honor all HCE members; a very social 
and entertaining evening. Outstanding achievements of individual clubs are recognized. Clubs 
can report on special achievements. Cultural Arts items will be viewed and voted for entry in 
State WAHCE competition at Annual Conference in September.  You still have plenty of time 

to enter the Cultural Arts Show and share your talents.  
 

Please bring your contributions for the County HCE Haiti Project. Such as: shampoo, 
combs, toothpaste, deodorant, aspirin, wet wipes, hair brush, hand soap, toothbrushes, 

band aids, school supplies, and coverlets (small blanket). 
 

The venue will be at the Village at 170 (formerly Rangeline Inn) 
Address: 170 Rangeline Rd,  Kohler, WI 53044 

Phone: (920) 467-2584 
Website: village170.com 

  
4:00-5:30 p.m. Cultural Arts Show - Viewing & Voting 

Entries due 1:30-3:00 p.m. Voting will be by Viewer’s Choice 
 

Dining - 6:00 pm. 
 Chicken and Salisbury steak, potatoes, two vegetables, dinner roll, dessert, coffee/milk 

Kohler Voce Ensemble will play at 7:00 PM. 
 

Dinner along with refreshments/entertainment: $16.00 per person 
Reservations by check are due by April 24, 2017 

Clubs: remember to include the names of all attending 
Send one check payable to Sheboygan County HCE Treasurer: 

Nancy Cherney 
1133 Whittier Avenue 

Howards Grove, WI 53083 
920-565-3271 

  
Reminder to all to wear nametags – Break the ice and introduce yourself to one HCE Member 

that you don’t know! This is our evening to recognize our accomplishments!  
Invite your Husbands, Daughters and Sons, and Friends to celebrate with us and enjoy our 

organization!  
  

Guests are Welcome.  

RALLY/RECOGNITION DAY 
May 16, 2017 
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May 16, 2017 HCE Cultural Arts & Crafts Show  
Send Entries to Peggy Berchem,  

1811 Playbird Rd, Sheboygan, WI 53083 
Entry Deadline May 1, 2017 

 

Category: (Example 2D = Drawing - Mixed Media) ____________  
 

Letter:  ____ -  ________________________________________  
 

Name :  _____________________________________________  
 

Phone Number :   _____________________________________  
 

Address:   ___________________________________________  
 

City/Zip:   ____________________________________________  
 

Club:   ______________________________________________  
 

Title:   _______________________________________________  
 

Description – written on back along with size 
                                  

                                    

                          Box for Office Use Only 
# 

Program Planning Ideas 
 
Please share education program ideas 
with Sharon Zimmermann and 
Kathleen Bonde for the 2017-2018 
program year.  The topic and names 
of guest speakers are important 
details.  Thank you to Sharon and 
Kathi for working so hard to put 
together educational programs for 
your county organization! 

 

 

Dear HCE Member, 
 
All of you make amazing contributions to our 
community as super volunteers!  Be sure to 
record all those HCE Volunteer hours on the form 
that was printed in your January issue of 
Goldnotes.  The combined hours tell an incredible 
story to elected officials and other community 
members. 
 
“How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a 
single moment before starting to improve the 
world.” 

-Anne Frank 

 
Always remember the important difference each 
individual can make in their community.  Together 
we can make extraordinary differences!   
 
I’ll look forward to seeing all of you at Rally Day 
as we celebrate the achievements of HCE! 
 
Sincerely,  
Jane E. Jensen 
Family Living Educator/HCE Advisor 
Co-Department Head 
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